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Principal’s Message 
Like me, I am sure you were bitterly disappointed with recent social media commentary which leapt into the local and national news, 
associating the school with a student survey that was linked to a year 10 event that is not under the control or auspices of the school. 
The authors of the survey made no prior comment to the school about its suitability, worth or intent. Anyone who has dealt with this fine 
school knows we value sensitivity, compassion and respect in all that we do, and that this is the bedrock upon which our values education 
agenda rests. I saw nothing in this survey that reflected our values and again I reject anything that will cause needless embarrassment 
and/or ridicule. I have written to our broader community in response to this incident, a copy of which is attached to this newsletter. The 
school has responded on a number of fronts, including a refinement of our Mobile Phone and Social Media Policy, and a review of our 
Anti-Bullying program. Our P&C have endorsed this position and I look forward to updating them on our progress in this area. 

Despite this issue taking some of the gloss off our recent achievements, it is with a great deal of pride that I attended the 2018 Minsters 
and Secretary’s Awards for Excellence recently. This was a blue-ribbon event held at the Sydney Town Hall which saw the best of the best 
from across NSW honoured for their commitment, dedication and professionalism. Our own Renee Pettit received a Minister’s Award for 
Excellence in Teaching, which recognised teachers who deliver the highest quality education to their students and contribute to their 
professional communities. We are certainly lucky to have Renee on the team! 

Likewise, two of our staff-Cass Napier and Mel Lever- undertook external observations by representatives from the NSW Education 
Standards Authority (NESA) as part of the Highly Accomplished accreditation they seek. Both teachers were impeccable, with the NESA 
Rep’s anecdotal commentary describing both teachers as amongst the best they had seen. Professor John Hattie’s research is often cited 
by educationalists, and used as the justification for expenditure and professional development priorities. His research verified the long 
held belief that, “…excellent teaching is the single most powerful influence on student achievement.” Again, we are extremely lucky to 
have teachers such as Mel and Cass who are operating as role models and providing demonstrable scaffolding for colleagues to view what 
pedagogy at the highest level of the National Teaching Standards looks like. Well done! 

Our Year 12 cohort have reviewed their Trial HSC results and are now gearing up for the final test- the HSC proper. It is imperative that 
students use this final window of opportunity to refine their understandings of the various concepts and competencies demanded of 
their different courses and patterns of study with a view to finalising a study routine that will get them to where they need to be. 
Hopefully, distractions such as the Year 12 Farwell will be consigned to the background as study, study and more study consume the final 
weeks leading into their Exams. I have every confidence that well prepared students will give a very good account of themselves. 

Our 2018 NAPLAN results have only just hit the school and I look forward to providing a detailed commentary on these results in the next 
newsletter. 

I was absolutely delighted to see the success of our Tournament of the Minds Teams with the STEM Team taking outright honours on the 
day by successfully negotiating a range of problems developed by the organisers. Such tournaments support the 
development of problem solving skills, collaboration, creativity and the utilisation of technology- exactly what our 
21st century learning skills priorities demand.  

On the staffing scene, there has been some movement, with Mrs Glasgow our Acting HT Teaching and Learning 
moving back to her substantive position at Figtree HS from the beginning of 2019. Her Acting position here will be 
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taken up by Ms Lever. Mr Quach of the Maths Department has accepted a service transfer, as has Ms Haselton, one of our School 
Counsellors. I anticipate more staffing news as we begin to finalise our timetable and organisation, ready for 2019. 

With my kind regards,  
Mr Hambly, Principal 
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Deputies Report 

This year is speeding by and we are now at the three quarter mark.  

With so much time having gone by we are also at that point where we are getting results back, and I would like to talk to you about 
NAPLAN. I don’t intend on saying anything political, but rather personal. As Deputies we get to see that there are some wonderful students 
who despite their very best efforts sometimes struggle with examinations. Sometimes the very strict conditions or the formality of 
examinations brings out anxiety, which we do our best to counter by having small groups and counselling the students. However, some 
students still find exams difficult, and often because of their anxiety find it hard to concentrate and give their best to the exam. The same 
or similar tasks they can perform in a classroom without the pressure of it being an “important exam”. The Department of Education also 
agrees that NAPLAN testing reveals a student’s ability at one point in time and that it is a “snap shot” of the Yr 7 and Yr 9 students. The 
real purpose of NAPLAN testing is to give the teachers a measure as to how a student is progressing, so that they can change their teaching 
to suit the students’ needs. Bearing all of this in mind, if your student has done well in their NAPLAN testing, congratulations and well 
done!!!  However, if you are disappointed in their results bear in mind that is not a total assessment, but one day at one time. It does not 
measure their honesty, their reliability or their character, it is not a range of skills and how much they have improved, but rather a narrow 
set of skills at one point in time. So enjoy the results for your student if they are good and be very proud of their efforts, but remember 
there are many ways to be smart.    

Enjoy the break, we will all meet back here day next term, as there is no School Development day we all come back on the Monday 15th 
October.  

Deputy Principals  
Ms Brook, Mr Hales and Mr Kershaw 
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Week 10 B   

Week 1A 

Week 2B 

23 Oct • Peer Support day 

Week 3A 

29 Oct –  
2 Nov • VALID Year 8 

30 Oct • Year 8 CAp Excursion- Some yr 10s 

31 Oct • Yr 11 Engineering Studies Day UOW 
• Year 9 Excursion Museum of Applied Arts 

 

2Nov • Yr 6-7 Orientation 

Week 4B 

5 Nov • Yr 6-7 Orientation Visits 
5 -9 Nov  • VALID Year 8 
7 Nov • Yr 6-7 Orientation Visits 

9 Nov • HSC ends 
• Yr 11 Sports Coaching Rugby League Accreditation 

Week 5A 

12 Nov • Year 12 Sign Out 
• Year 12 Business Services 1 and Construction Workplacement 
• Year 7 CAP 2019 Information Evening 

12 -16 
Nov • Year 12 Business Services 1 and Construction Workplacement 

14 Nov • Gold Award Assembly 

15 Nov • Year 12 Formal, Lagoon Seafood Restaurant Wollongong 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

24 Sept • Support: WOW Program 
25 Sept • Year 12 Graduation Practice 
26 Sept • Year 12 Mystery Day 
27 Sept • Year 12 Graduation  
28 Sept • WHS COS Public Speaking Grand Final Hall All day 

16 Oct • Year 12 2019 HSC information evening 
17 Oct • 2019 Yr12 HSC Success Workshops period 2 
18 Oct • HSC commences 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.15am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library block. 
One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.15am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences will 
apply. 

 

SCHOOL FEES 

Invoices for school fees will be sent to 
parents/guardians by mail during Week 5 of Term 
1. 

The fridge magnet calendar with 2017 important 
school dates will also be included. 

 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact details 
could you please let the school know as soon as 
possible? 

 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and is 
not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 
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Sport 

NSW SECONDARY SCHOOLS OZTAG 

CHAMPION OF CHAMPIONS 2018 

On the 12th September 2018, the Year 7 & 8 and 9 & 10 Girls Oztag teams played the NSW Secondary Schools Oztag tournament 
Champion of Champions. The best teams from each region in the state. What a great day we had with both teams progressing from the 
pool games to the final series. 

Scores from the pool games:  

7 & 8 Girls      9 & 10 Girls 

Lost 3-1 Glenwood HS, Western Sydney   Won 2-1 GRC Peakhurst 

Won 8-0 St Patricia College Campbelltown   Lost 3-2 Erina HS, Central Coast 

Won 3-1 TLSC Tumbi , Central Coast   Won 5-1 Bonnyrigg HS 

Won 5-2 Oxley HS, Tamworth    Won 8-0 South Strathfield HS 

Both teams progressed through to the quarter finals, ranking second in their pools and third overall. The 9 & 10 girls beat Model Farms 
HS in the quarter final and then lost to Erina HS in the semi-final. A big thanks to Mrs Clune for taking the helm of this team on the day 
with her expert coaching.  

The 7 & 8 girls played Oxley HS in the quarter final with a big win 8-0 and then went on to beat Aquinas College Menai 2-0 in the final. 
They went down in a thriller in extra time in the Grand Final against Glenwood High School 4 - 3. It was 2 all at full time. We then went 
into extra time with our 5 best players, we scored first then Glenwood equalised the score. They had the ball and one play left before 
extra time was finished as we scored first we only had to hold them out in the last ten seconds and we would have been the state 
champions. But it just was not our day and we let Glenwood in. The girls played 6 games all up and did us proud. 

 

The 7 & 8 team: Bindi O’Hara, Adel Ryall, Lily Gibson, Kailee Haines, Jayla Cummins, Bo Spaleta, Ella Headrick, Dakota Mason, Monica 
Tololeska, Brooke Fahey, Indy Spaleta, and Mia Walsh. (Jonte Wonson and Lucy Russo played the gala day but are on holidays, they helped 
in getting us to the championships). 
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The 9 & 10 team: Rhiannon Tungai, Emily Quinn, Dakota Conlon, Lara Pazarovski, Madi Singleton, Mackenzie Lear, Tayleah Handcock, 
Kiara Vazzoler, Emma Seery, Ashleigh Goncalves, Acacia Decker, Sheridan Fahey, Chloe Monie. 

We now wait to see, if any of our girls get selected in the NSW team. This will be released next week. Thanks everyone for your support, 
especially the parents that helped out with the transport and those that helped with the ratings, Mr Delaney, Mrs Tregonning and Mrs 
Clune. 

Oztag Update: Congratulations. The following students made the NSW Team:  

Rhiannon Tungai, Yr 10           Emily Quinn Yr 10           Tayleah Handcock Yr 9      Dakota Mason Yr 8   

Bindi O’Hara Yr 8            Ella Headrick Yr 8            Mia Walsh Yr 7 

Ms J Neden 

Grade Sport Report: 

Warilla had a fantastic grade sport season this year. Our students have taken part in a new look grade sport model, that saw them 
participate at central venues each week.  

In 2018 we had 13 teams across the competitions offered across the zone. A large number of our teams made the 1v2 playoffs after a 
ferocious 17 weeks of competition. As you can see we were successful in a large number of the sports and finished in the top spot!!    

Sen Boys Basketball: Warilla 

Jun Boys Basketball: Warilla 

Sen Girls Netball: Kanahooka 

Jun Girls Netball: Dapto 

Sen Girls Volleyball: Warrawong 

Jun Girls Newcombe Ball: Kanahooka 

Sen Boys Soccer: Warrawong  

Jun Boys Soccer: Warilla 

Open Girls Soccer: Dapto 

Junior Boys Oztag – Warilla 

Junior Girls Oztag – Warilla 

Senior Boys Oztag – Warilla 

Senior Girls Oztag - Oak Flats 

The students have conducted themselves with due diligence during the round games and finals series. A huge congratulations to our 
teams and their coaches for 2018, well done!! 

Ms Boulton 
PDHPE Teacher 
 

Students compete at CHS State Athletics Championships 

Warilla High School had 17 students represent the South Coast at CHS State Athletics Championships in early September. 

Congratulations to the following students on their representation. Charli Ryan 80m Hurdles and 1500m walk; Isaac Walchli Discus; Alana 
McGarry Shot Put; Jordyn Martin 800m; Ryan Keen Shot Put and Discus; Dylan Clarke 200m; Isaac Shaw 800m and Relay; Jake Fanke, Joel 
Whalan and Jhye Withers relay; Rosemary Boyland Shot Put and Discus; Nathan Scollary 800m; Liam Pass 800m; Tyson Lewis 100m, 200m 
and 400m, Justin Check High Jump, Long jump and Triple Jump; Nikita Freeburn Triple Jump; Finlay McPhillips 1500m. 

How about the performances of Rosemary Boyland – Gold in the Multiclass Shot Put and Gold in the Multiclass Discus. Both these 
events were in the 16 year+ age group. Sensational performances from Rosemary who stamped her dominance by setting CHS, Australian 
and Oceanic records in BOTH these events. Rosemary is a humble young lady who absolutely beams with satisfaction and deservedly so. 
She trains hard and truly loves competing. We are so very proud of you Rosemary. 

Nathan Scollary also celebrates an outstanding achievement, winning Gold in the 16 yr 800m event. Nathan recorded a personal best 
time and was pushed throughout the race. Congratulations Nathan. You train hard and truly have earned this wonderful win.  

Liam Pass competed in the same event as Nathan and took out Third place winning Bronze in the 16 yr 800m. well done Liam. I’m sure 
seeing Nathan in front of you gave you plenty of determination to stay with him. Liam trains hard and has been a quiet achiever in athletics 
and has earned this achievement.  
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Farewell Year 12 

As we prepare to say goodbye to our Class of 2018 – Year 12 students it is a time to also acknowledge the outstanding contribution these 
students have made in representing our School, Southern Illawarra Zone, South Coast and, for some, State CHS and All Schools in their 
chosen sports.  

Tamara Ebbs – South Coast Netball in Year 10 and 11. A dominant and highly regarded player who unfortunately suffered an ACL injury, 
preventing her from trialling in her final year. Also, a school Touch representative.  

Cassidy Graham has represented South Coast in Golf every year since starting Year 7 in 2013. She has been the South Coast Match Play 
and Open Stroke Champion in 2017 and 2018. Cassidy’s finest achievement was representing NSW All Schools as the Captain of the Team 
for the Pacific School Games National Championships contested in Adelaide in 2017. Cassidy has also been a reliable netball umpire, 
netball player and swimmer in her junior school years.  

Nathan Sopher has been a member of the school Lawn Bowls team which has earned success at the NSW CHS State Triples Championship 
for 5 Years in a row. This year Nathan was the skipper of the team. Nathan has been a part of Warilla’s most successful sporting team.  

Ryan Noronha has also been a member of the Warilla High school Lawn Bowls team. Ryan has represented the South Coast and enjoyed 
winning at the CHS State Championships.  

Ryan has also represented the school as a member of the Open and U15 Soccer/Football Teams 

Jayden Gebbie has been the leading Lawn Bowler at Warilla High throughout his 6 years of high school. He has many state titles and was 
the Outstanding Player of the Tournament at the NSW State Championships in 2018. Apart from this year, where he was unavailable, 
Jayden has been a member of 4 Warilla High teams that have won the NSW State Triples Championships. Jayden has been a key 
competitor in the school lawn bowls team – Warilla HS’s most successful sporting team in a very long time.  

Finlay McPhillips has represented throughout high school in Athletics and Cross Country. Finlay has been the school age champion 
throughout high school in Cross Country. His highest achievement was representing NSW All Schools in Cross Country at the Sunshine 
Coast in 2018. Finlay also won bronze in the CHS 16 yr 1500m in 2016. Finlay has also been a regular member of the school mountain bike 
team that competes in the Coondoo Classic and the Mt Stromlo events 

Jarod Falconer has represented at Athletics throughout his 6 years of high school. He has been in the South Coast team for many of these 
years and usually competing in 3 or more events. Injury has prevented Jarod from competing in 2018. Jarod has also represented South 
Coast in swimming. He is a regular competitor in Cross Country and a key player in the U15 AFL team. Jarod has also been a regular 
member of the school mountain bike team that competes in the Coondoo Classic and the Mt Stromlo events 

Shayla Szakacs has represented in Athletics and Cross Country throughout high school, barring injury. She has placed 2nd at CHS 
championships in the 1500m in 2016. Shayla has been one of our Cross country Age Champions for many years at Warilla HS always 
competing against….. 

Shenay Edwards who has also dominated at Cross Country and Athletics. Shenay earned a bronze medal in the 1500m at CHS level in 
2016. Injuries have affected her in the last few years, but she has continued to represent the South Coast with pride. 

Justin Check has been a consistent representative in the South Coast Athletics team throughout high school. Justin’s favourite event was 
always High Jump but over the last few years he has excelled at Long Jump and Triple Jump. Justin has also been a regular member of the 
school Rugby League team.  

Finlay, Jarod, Shayla, Shenay and Justin were all members of the South Coast Athletics team in 2016 when Warilla High School was named 
the Champion CHS Athletics School in NSW.  

Curtis Mowbray has been an excellent representative for the school in Mountain Biking at the Coondoo Classic and Mt Stromlo since 
Warilla High has been entering these events. Curtis was also selected to represent Warilla High School at the NSW State Interschool 
Mountain Bike Championships. 

Kiara Meredith has been an outstanding representative in Surfing throughout her high school years. Kiara competed in Western Australia 
in 2017 with the NSW All Schools team. Kiara has also represented the school in swimming.  

Ms Clune 
PDHPE Teacher 
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Update for Vaccinations 

Any Year 7 student who returned their purple vaccination consent form but were away on the day to receive their Human Papillomavirus 
vaccine (HPV) which requires two doses will have the opportunity to catch up at school on 13th February, 2019. No further documentation 
needs to be returned to the school as the nurses have all the information on file.  

Any Year 10 or 11 student who were absent on the day for their Meningococcal vaccine will NOT have an opportunity to catch up at 
school.  A nurse from Public Health will be in contact with you around November to inform you that it will only be free from your local GP 
for the remainder of this year. You will need to make an appointment with your local GP to get this done. 

If you have any further questions, please contact Miss King or Mr Smart at school, or the School Immunisation Program Coordinator at 
the Public Health Unit from November onwards, Monday to Friday 8:30am - 5pm Ph: 4221 6700.   

Ms King 
Girls Supervisor 
 

CAPA Killalea Excursion 

The students from the Year 7 and 8 CORE classes took part in an excursion to Killalea State Park on Wednesday 19 September. The 
students were engaged in extension activities on the day that covered both a music and art focus. The morning saw these students 
drumming up a storm as they created African inspired beats with Miss Wilson and the afternoon activities involved a discussion about 
the Sculptures at Killalea with Mr Nolan and the students creating their own individual t-shirt designs based on the exhibition. 

 The team at the Illawarra Environmental Education Centre were more than generous with providing access to their facilities and allowing 
the students to have a chance to connect with such a beautiful location. What a wonderful backdrop to set extended learning for these 
students. Thank you to those students that attended, conducting themselves in a respectful manner and being great representatives of     
Warilla High School.  
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Mr Nolan 
Visual Arts Teacher 
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As part of the Sculptures at Killalea festival the Year 10, 100hr Sculpture and Ceramics class created sculptures using found objects, 
recycled plastics and ceramics to explore the themes of waste, environmental issues and a bit of humour. The 10 day festival has over 87 
installations, this was a fantastic opportunity for students at Warilla High School to have the opportunity to collaborate, design and 
problem solve in order to create sculptures that explore real world issues.  

Miss Lever 

 As a High School student, It’s not everyday you find your 
artworks in a gallery… but these students did! Earlier this 
term the CAPA Faculty held the Annual Creative And 
Performing Arts Collective Exhibition featuring artworks 
of all types from 7-12 including numerous works from the 
Support Unit. Including sculpture, photography and 
paintings. The Exhibition ran over the weekend of August 
23rd – 25th and was curated and organised by an 
enthusiastic team of students that met on a weekly basis. 
The opening was held on the Friday night and featured 
live music performances and food. Thank you to all those 
who came along and supported the event and the 
students. Congratulations to Daniel Hall (Year 12) who 
was awarded the People’s Choice Award for his 
photographic works. 

 

 

A huge thank you to our sponsors who donated prizes to help us raise money to fund the running of the exhibition.  

Ms Lever 
Visual Arts Teacher 
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Youth Round Table 

On Monday 27th August, 7 SRC members went to the 
Youth Round Table at Dapto. Elissa Hayman, Claire 
Woolley, Nate Mathein, Philip Vrtkovski, Sam Giles, Finn 
Spaleta and Cameron Dalley. 

While they were there, they discussed funding in public 
schools and Indigenous affairs. I'm SO proud of how 
they spoke at the event and how they represented our 
school. They are knowledgeable and thoughtful 
students who really care about the world. 

Nate Mathein, in particular, spoke so well on the day 
that Stephen tracked down his email to thank him the 
next day. Nate and Claire are now both applying for the 
NSW Youth Advisory Council with the support of Mr 
Hambly.  

 

Congratulations goes to our new school leaders for 2019.  

Bonni Mate and Nate Mathein are our new school captains  

Phil Vrtkovski is Vice Captain as well as Environmental Officer  

Piper Rye is Media and Fundraising Officer  

Elissa Hayman and Cameron Dalley are Treasurers 

Tia Ta'ata'a and Emma Hutchison are taking on Public Relations rolls. 

A magnificent group of leaders who will continue to represent our school well! 

I don't have a photo to go with this one, because of exams I haven't been able to get the students together yet 

Ms Gehrels 
SRC Coordinator 
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Marine Studies 

Year 11 and 12 Marine Studies travelled to Lady Elliot Island for a 3 day tour of the Great Barrier Reef! We saw Manta Rays, Reef 
Sharks, Green Sea Turtles, plenty of tropical fish, a Moray Eel and even Humpback Whales from the light aeroplane! An amazing time 
was had by all 28 students and staff members, a big thank you to Mr Smart for organising the entire trip and keeping us all safe.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Ms Gehrels 
SRC Coordinator 
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NAPLAN RESULTS 

Year 7 and Year 9 NAPLAN parent reports were issued to students on Monday 17 September. If your child was absent from school this 
day, they can be collected from Mrs Glasgow in B3. 

Please remember that NAPLAN results are a snapshot of a student's performance on one test type on one day. These results are important 
to our school as they guide the planning and direction of literacy and numeracy teaching and learning strategies across the school. These 
results certainly provide a guide to your child's progress and achievement but the school report which accesses a number of assessment 
strategies over a significant period of time provides a more accurate picture.  

With the current national situation in terms of test delivery with some school participating on-line  tests and others with the paper tests, 
schools are yet to receive any data in terms of student performance. Once this data is received the school will continue its commitment 
to analysis results to best support all student performance both individually and as a cohort.  

If you have any questions regarding your child's NAPLAN results please do not hesitate to contact the school and specifically Mrs Glasgow 
in the Teaching and Learning Hub 

Mrs Glasgow 
Head teacher teaching & Learning 
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Winter Sleep out 

Congratulations to all of the students and teachers who participated in the 'SAHSSI Winter Sleep out'. $450 was raised for SAHSSI, 
(Supported Accommodation & Homelessness Services Shoalhaven Illawarra) helping people in need in our local community. 

Kathy (CEO of SAHSSI) and Jacqui came along to raise awareness of the services they offer in our local area and to accept our donation, 
while Jewel ran some activities to challenge our assumptions of society.  

We had a Mario Kart tournament on the projectors, trivia, and toasties for dinner made by our awesome SRC and a movie on the big 
screen.  

Thanks to Mr Harry, Miss Morton, Trish and Jewel for their amazing help on the night and to the SRC for the massive effort to organise 
it! 

Ms Gehrels 
SRC Coordinator 
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Tournament of Minds: 

TOM offers teams of students the opportunity to solve authentic, open-ended challenges that foster creative, divergent thinking whilst 
developing collaborative enterprise, excellence and teamwork. Challenges are set in the following disciplines: The Arts, Language 
Literature, Social Sciences and STEM. Warilla High School had 3 teams compete at a regional level over 3 disciplines (Arts, STEM and SS), 
with our STEM team winning their discipline! 

 These teams were: 

STEM (winning team) 
Adam Bosevski 
David Bosevski 
Liam Furney 
Audrey Scheu 
Ryan Scheu 
Kai Woolmer 
Ruby Keen 

 

Social Science Team 
Oliver Woolmer 
Tyson Schillert 
Tyler Cable 
Ebony Best 
Adel Ryall 
Alyse Millington 
Christian Bosevski 

 

Arts Team 
Cameron Rabbitt 
Phoebe Mustafa 
Jaimee Wells 
Remi Krstevski 
Taya Baylis 
Sebastian Velasco 

All the teams did a fabulous job and were outstanding in their disciplines, and of course our STEM team went off to state! 

Sharon Bird, Member for Cunningham, delivered a speech in Parliament about Tournament of Minds. Warilla High School rates a 
particular mention for their success. This speech can be found on her Facebook page if you would like to watch! 

STATE FINALS DAY 

Our amazing STEM team went to the state finals held at UNSW on September 9th. After a gruelling day, they were announced as achieving 
Tournament Honours! For a team to achieve honours at their very first State Competition is just an incredible effort, and we are so proud 
of these students. David Wassink, a Tournament Regional director, came to our school to personally congratulate the students and 
present them with their medals.  

Well done again, and we will see you next year for bigger and better things in TOM! 

Ms Gehrels 
Science Teacher/SRC Coordinator 
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Wear it Purple Day 

On Friday 31st August, our school celebrated Wear it Purple Day. Wear it Purple was founded in 2010 in response to young people taking 
their own lives as a result of bullying and harassment from the lack of acceptance of their sexuality or gender identity.   

Warilla High School is proud to encourage all students to wear purple this Wear it Purple Day to show young LGBTI / rainbow people they 
are loved, supported and empowered to bring their whole self to life.  

LAC police were on site with a free sausage sizzle and SRC ran a glitter/rainbow ribbon stand in the quad! A big thank you goes to SRC 
students for the hand getting everyone fed! 

For more information on "Wear it Purple"http://wearitpurple.org/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://wearitpurple.org/
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Warilla Wellbeing 
 
eSmart Expo 

On the 3rd September, Warilla High school held a parent and community information session 
about positive use of social media. There were presentations from the Australian Federal 
Police, The Illawarra Women’s Health Service and a PHD Graduate on Social Media use and 
sleeping patterns. Thank you to Jewel, our SSO who organised the event. If you would like 
further information on any of the topics covered, please contact Warilla High School. 
Alternatively, you can visit the following websites for further information; 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/ 

https://www.esmart.org.au/ 

 

 

Year 7 

Year 7 have had a busy term once again! It’s great to see students continually apply themselves in the classroom and developing their 
personal skills. The top twenty Semester 1 report morning tea was on Friday, week 9. In order to acknowledge these students efforts and 
successes, they were rewarded with pizza and a movie. 

Once again, a numerous amount of students have received their bronze and silver awards. These students have impressed their teachers 
with our schools CORE values: Excellence, Respect, Integrity and Compassion.  Congratulations to these students, keep up the hard work 
and keep earning those VIVOs! The prospect of a reward excursion for these students in Term 4 is looking good.  

Furthermore this term, students were busy with a formal assembly, vaccinations, the winter sleep out and R U OK Day. Also, NAPALN 
results were given to the students individually in week 9, and if any student did not receive theirs, please see Mrs Glasgow in B3. Students 
also had the opportunity to determine their own learning pathway by selecting courses they will complete in year 8. This is just another 
reminder of how quick the year is progressing! Hope everyone has a fun and safe holiday break.  

Mrs Ratajkoski 
Year 7 Advisor 
 
 

Year 8 
I can’t believe we find ourselves with only one term to go in Stage 4! We are already knee deep in the journey that is High School. Over 
the last two terms in Guidance lessons Year 8 have participated in the Rock and Water program. A huge thank you to Louise Hakkenbrock, 
Youth Worker from Shellharour City Council, for her assistance with the program. In the final lessons these past two weeks, the students 
have been participating in a Goose Chase which involves the students evidencing their learning from the program. Louise was blown away 
last week by the depth of knowledge and understanding that the students have taken on board from the program. In recent weeks the 
concepts and philosophies sitting behind the program such as, staying calm in confronting or pressure situations and being self-aware 
and in self-control in order to respond respectfully and appropriately has been evident with students expressing certain situations in their 
everyday or school life that the knowledge and skills learnt from the program have been beneficial. 

Year 8 have also selected their Electives for Year 9, 2019 and it is exciting to see the students beaming with enthusiasm in preparation for 
the learning experiences that they will engage with next year.  

I look forward to working with the students in their last term of Year 8 and specifically identifying Literacy and Numeracy strengths and 
areas for improvement in Guidance lessons next term. This unique opportunity will provide students with tasks that will enhance further 
development of both their confidence and competence in preparation for NAPLAN 2019 and HSC Minimum Standards tests. I encourage 
you to engage with your child to discuss their learning tasks to also build your awareness of the expectations for students to achieve in 
NAPLAN as well as the HSC Minimum Standards tests next year. 

From previous NAPLAN and HSC Minimum Standards testing data it is evident that students generally possess the particular skills required, 
however they do not show their capacity in the test situation. For example editing and checking for capital letters, full stops and 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/
https://www.esmart.org.au/
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punctuation is a simple proof reading skill that many students do not action. Therefore, students are actually hindering their potential to 
achieve the minimum standards. 

I wish you all a safe and happy spring holiday break. See you next term. 

Mrs Lambert 
Year 8 Advisor 
 

Year 10  
It has been another busy end to term for year 10, with students participating in sporting events, drama performances, minimal standards 
and VALID testing.   

We have been focussing on the school’s core value of compassion and this has been reinforced through our participation in Wear it Purple 
day and RUOK day.  This makes it especially disappointing that our year 10 students were the focus of some negative media coverage this 
term.  While most students had no intention to be hurtful, this was the direct consequence of their actions.  It is my hope that all students 
turn this experience into a valuable lesson and become confident, informed citizens who choose kindness and compassion rather than 
meekly following the path led by others.  Anyone with any concerns regarding this can contact me at the school where students can be 
offered support from the counsellors or the welfare team.   

Please be aware that the school does not sanction a Year 10 formal. 

With year 12 graduating this term, Year 10 will be looked on as the senior members of the school in term 4.  Senior jumper orders will be 
finalised shortly, so be sure to complete any orders online before the end of term. 

Mrs Woollett  
Year 10 Advisor 
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Sun Smart – Personal Protection  

 

It’s that time again! Hot, sunny weather and Sun Smart – Personal Protection 

As we head into the beautiful hot weather and outdoor sports and activities it’s time to think about being Sun Smart – Julia Herman RN, 
School Nurse, Warilla HS – Monday, Wednesday & Thursday. 
Personal Protection for you and your family includes –  

• minimising time in the sun between 10am and 3pm 
• Slip on clothing – dark, close weave, with a collar will help block out UVR. For swimming – Lycra products with a Sun Smart design 

are effective. Look  for UPF (ultraviolet protection factor) 
• Slop on sunscreen SPF 30+, broad-spectrum, water-resistant, check use by date. 
• Slap on a hat – close weave with a brim 
• Seek shade – can reduce up to 75% of your UVR exposure 
• Slide on sunglasses – eye protection important to reduce risk of skin cancer on eyelids and development of degenerative changes 

on the eye surface 
• Using the SunSmart UV Alert – issued through BOM (Bureau of Meteorology) on their website or in daily newspapers – it is 

based on the Global Solar UV index. UV radiation can cause damage to your skin and eyes which may lead to skin cancer. When 
UV Alert times apply, you need to use sun protection. UV Index =Moderate 3-5, High 6-7, Very High 8-10 and Extreme 11+. 

Ref:  Personal protection Cancer Council Queensland brochure 2018 

Sun Fitness for Kids and Teens 

You want your children to have an active and healthy lifestyle, with plenty of outdoor exercise. But what about the risk of skin damage? 
Don't live your life inside — you and your family can be fit and sun-safe. 

Every day, parents are bombarded with conflicting advice on what is best for their children. 
Children aren't exercising enough — get them outside! Children are at risk for skin cancer 
— get them inside! It can be confusing. But the truth is, your family members can enjoy a 
healthy, physically fit lifestyle without endangering their skin — if you all practice good sun 
protection habits. 
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Teens 

Teens are under enormous pressure to dress, talk, and look a certain way. Sometimes, no matter how much they know about the 
dangers of tanning, they'll still seek a tan in order to conform. 

If your teen must be tan, teach him or her about self-tanners. New self-tanning lotions and creams can duplicate a natural glow without 
exposing you to harmful UV rays. They've improved immensely over the past few years and won't turn you orange anymore. But 
remember, a self-tanner must always be used along with a sunscreen. 

Your teen should know that being tan does not mean being healthy. Make sunscreen application part of his or her daily routine. Keep 
the sunscreen out in the open in the bathroom, next to the toothpaste, as a physical reminder. If your kid is involved in after-school 
sports, make sure a bottle of sunscreen is always in his/her equipment bag. Most physical education classes in school take place outside 
when the weather permits, as does recess, so make sure your kid keeps a bottle of sunscreen in her regular locker or gym locker. 

 

Sun safety doesn't condemn you to life indoors. If you love the beach, go early or late in the day, when the sun's rays are less intense. 
Take a supply of sunscreen that has an SPF of 30 or greater. Wear attractive sun-protective clothing and a wide-brimmed hat, and carry 
a beach umbrella. And don't forget sunglasses to protect your eyes. 

The most important thing to remember when thinking about sun protection is this: you are your children's role model. Be sure to let 
them see you protecting yourself from the sun. If you have great skin, so will they. 

Ref: https://www.skincancer.org/prevention/sun-protection/children/sun-fitness-for-kids-and-teens 

 

 

https://www.skincancer.org/prevention/sun-protection/children/sun-fitness-for-kids-and-teens
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https://warillahs.wheelers.co/ 

https://warillahs.wheelers.co/
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High Attendance Equals High Achievement 

What is a justified reason for being absent from school? 

Justified reasons for absences may include if the student:  

• has an unavoidable medical or dental appointment (preferably, these should be made after school 
• or during holidays) 
• is required to attend a recognised religious holiday 
• is required to attend an exceptional or urgent family circumstance (such as attending a funeral) 
• is sick, or has an infectious disease. 

 

Absences for reasons such as some of the following may not be justified.  

• Shopping 
• Sleeping in 
• Working around the house 
• Minding younger siblings and other children 
• Minor family events such as birthdays 
• Haircuts. 

It is important to realise that parents (including carers) may be prosecuted if children have recurring unjustified absences from school. 

If you have any questions regarding student attendance, please contact the school. 

Ms J. Grace 
Head Teacher Student Administration 
 

Online Uniform Store 

Looking to purchase your child's school uniform online? 

We now have a brand new 'Shop Now' button on our Facebook page, click it and it will take you straight to our online store! No need to 
get out of your chair! 

Alternatively, you can visit our school website (www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au) -> Our School -> Uniform -> Online Store and this will 
take you there. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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Make Online Payments (POP) 

Is now possible for parents to make online payments to the school for amounts owing for students, via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a Visa or MasterCard credit/debit card. The payment page is accessed from the front page 
of the school's website by selecting $ Make a payment  

Items that can be paid include voluntary school contributions, subject contributions, excursions, sales to students and creative and 
practical arts activities (these include band, drama and dance). There is also a category called “other”, this would cover items not covered 
under the previous heading. ‘Other’ can be used to make a complete payment of a school invoice. 

When you access the $ Make a payment you must enter: 

• The student's name, and 
• class and reference number OR 
• The student's name, and 
• Date of birth. 

 
These details are entered each time you make a payment, as student information is not held within the payment system.  

 

This is a secure payment system hosted by Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner and 
these details are not passed back to the school.  

You have the ability to check and change any details of the payment before the payment is processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or 
printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the school where they will be receipted against your child’s account. As a receipt has been 
issued from the payment page a further receipt will not be issued by the school. 

For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment process please contact the office staff on 02 4296 3055 or alternatively email;  

warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Mrs C. Souter 

School Administrative Manager 

 

Warilla High School Bike Helmet Safety Policy 
While riding a bicycle it is required by law to wear an (Australian Standard Approved) helmet securely fitted and fastened to your head. 

Warilla High School has an obligation to enforce this law for the safety of their students when riding a bicycle to or from school. 

Governed by Work Health & Safety, Duty of Care and NSW Law, Warilla High School cannot allow a student to ride a bicycle to or from 
the school premises without a helmet. 

Therefore, if a student arrives at school without wearing a helmet then the school will be required to secure that bicycle until that student 
presents themselves with an approved safety helmet or the student’s parents come and retrieve the bike. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school @ det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal 
 

http://www.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
https://web1.warilla-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/portal
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